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We currently have £1,746.80 in our iPad fund! All donations from the 
Valentine themed FOSS non-uniform day this Friday will be added to 

this total.  Thank you for your amazing support. 

Creative Thinking 
Our Personal Learning and Thinking Skill of the 
fortnight is Creative Thinking. Ask your child how 
they can/have demonstrated this.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Week beginning 5th February 
Mon 5th: INSET day – school closed to pupils 
Tue 6th: Year 4 Forest School 
EYFS and Year 3 Chinese New Year Day – 
wear red 
Fri 9th: FOSS non-uniform day – wear 
Valentine themed clothes for a voluntary 
donation of £1 (red, heart, flowers etc..) 
 
Half Term: Mon 12th to Fri 16th Feb  
 
Week beginning 19th February:  
Dragons’ Den Week 
Mon 19th: Second half of spring term begins 
Tue 20th:  Year 3 Forest School begins today 
Year 6 to TLA to see Professor Seagull  
Thurs 22nd: Parent consultation meetings 
3.15-6pm 
Fri 23rd: 3-4pm Summerlea Market  
 

Please see the previously issued calendar 
for key dates and events this spring term. 
Please also see our website calendar, as 

well as separate letters, for more 
information. 

 
  

 
 
 
 

Follow us on Twitter @Summerleahearts 
It is almost exactly a year since we launched our 
school Twitter account allowing families, staff, 
governors, the community and visitors to follow all 
the latest news and events at our school. To date, 
we have posted 94 tweets and have 118 followers. 
Please follow us if you can. You can also view our 
Twitter feed on the homepage of our website. 
Thank you for your interest and support.  
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Staffing News 
Miss Rhoades (EYFS Leader and class teacher) is 
getting married on 14th February in Jamaica! We 
are sure you will join us in wishing her and her 
husband to be many congratulations and every 
happiness together. Miss Rhoades will return to 
school after the half term break as Mrs Conrad.  
This week we will be saying goodbye for now to 
Mrs Tedbury as she goes off on maternity leave 
to have her second child. We look forward to 
hearing news of the new arrival and welcoming 
back Mrs Levantine as she returns from 
maternity leave and also Mrs Howard after 
February half-term.  

eBay joins School Angel! 
School Angel are delighted to announce 
that eBay have finally joined them. They 
have been added to every school page just 
after Amazon. It is also holiday booking 
season and School Angel features over 
80% of the major holiday and hotel 
companies. 
School Angel is really easy to use and our 
school has its own charity page already set 
up which you can visit using this link: 
http://www.schoolangel.org.uk/summerle
a-community-primary-school.html  
You can also visit via our school website, 
where we have set up an icon called 
‘School Angel’ which can be found under: 
Our School > Fundraising > School Angel.  
An amazing £421.47 has already been 
raised! So, next time you want to do some 
online shopping please do so via School 
Angel. Thank you for your support!  
 
 

‘Phil’ the bag 
We are delighted to inform you that we are 
taking part in ‘Phil’ the bag this year. ‘Phil’ the 
bag is a free clothing recycling initiative and will 
help us to raise funds from the textile donations 
we receive. Our collection date will be Tuesday 
20th March. More information is attached and 
will follow again shortly. Thank you in advance 
for your support.  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Please vote for us! 
We are delighted that our application to the 
Tesco Bags of Help Grant Scheme was 
successful and that our outdoor learning 
project is being put forward to a customer vote 
in Tesco stores during January and February 
2018. 
Voting is now open and will take place up until 
Wednesday 28th February 2018. We will be 
notified at the end of March 2018 confirming 
the amount of funding we will receive. The 
project with the highest number of votes 
across our region will receive £4,000, the 
second placed project £2,000 and the third 
placed project £1,000. To re-iterate, if we are 

first in the vote, we will receive £4,000!!!  
Please see below a list of stores taking part in 
the voting on our project:  
Littlehampton Express BN17 6RA       
Littlehampton Superstore BN17 5RA         
Rustington Express BN16 3PA 
To vote, you will need to make a purchase 
within one of these stores of any value. You will 
receive one token per transaction. Visit 
www.tesco.com/bagsofhelp to find out more! 
Thank you for your support.  

 

Electronic gates  
Our electronic gates (on the Worthing Road) are 
on a timer. They open at 8.15am and 2.45pm 
and close at 8.35am and 3.15pm.  
Before/after these times access is by the 
Windsor Drive entrances only.  
 

Found 
Have you or someone you know lost a ring? A 
Pandora ring was found on Windsor Drive last 
Wednesday evening. Please contact the school 
office for further information.   

Please keep to the paths 
We politely ask that parents/carers are mindful 
of the ‘bottle neck’ that can occur at the end of 
the day on the path near the Year 2 and Year 3 
classrooms. Please be patient and try to keep to 
the paths rather than walking on the grass areas 
/ field or allowing your child/ren to do so. Thank 
you very much.  
 

http://www.schoolangel.org.uk/summerlea-community-primary-school.html
http://www.schoolangel.org.uk/summerlea-community-primary-school.html
http://www.tesco.com/bagsofhelp


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Governor Newsletter – spring term 1 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

A happy new year to you all and welcome to the new Spring Term! Hopefully the winter blues and colds 

doing the rounds have not affected you or your children too badly.  A friend reminded me it is only 66 

days until the official start of spring so that might make us all feel a little better. The daffodils 

springing up in the beautifully kept school gardens remind me that it won’t be long until the spring 

arrives properly.  
 

Whilst talking with a parent at the end of last year I was reminded that many parents are not entirely 

sure what the job of a school governor is.  I thought I would take this opportunity to explain that our 

role is not necessarily about arranging coffee mornings, although cake may be involved! Our job, as 

governors, is to focus on three core areas. These are: 
 

 Ensuring clarity of vision, ethos and strategic direction  

 Holding the head teacher to account for the educational performance of the school and its 

pupils and the performance management of staff 

 Overseeing the financial performance of the school and making sure its money is well spent   

Just as the school has an improvement plan, the governors also have an action plan that focuses on 

these key areas. When we carry out visits in school we ensure that these are the things foremost in our 

minds. We have our meetings on a monthly basis and these typically last around 2 hours. However, a lot 

of our time is used when making school monitoring visits and attending events. We meet with the local 

authority link adviser, when necessary, as well as attend governing training events held across the 

county.  
 

It remains a really busy time for staff and governors who are giving a 100% energy and effort to our 

rapid improvement plan. As governors, we monitor the improvements being made in the school by the 

dedicated teachers and support staff. We do this in several ways.  One of those ways is to meet with 

key leaders who talk us through their action plans and evidence of impact. We also attend meetings 

where progress is discussed in year groups and we have been greatly impressed by the diligence of the 

teachers in providing stimulating and interesting learning opportunities for all Summerlea pupils. The 

curriculum booklets have been well received by many parents who value the information and use them to 

support their child/ren at home.  
 

As usual, the school calendar is full of exciting events arranged and supported by the staff at 

Summerlea. Many of these are clubs taking place before or after school hours and I am certain that 

the rest of the governors and school community thank them for giving their time to make life fun and 

fulfilling for the children.   
 

I wanted to mention that our Chartwells school kitchen staff have again achieved the highest rating and 

thank them for their continued hard work. In this climate of great financial pressure in schools across 

the county, Mrs Maxted has been very busy gaining the support of Tesco stores and you will see from 

the recent newsletter of the success of this bid.  
 

I must also thank Mrs Morris and Mrs Strong who I know are out at the school gate each day, come rain 

or shine, in their high visibility jackets, to greet parents and are available to talk about any matters 

regarding the school and their children.  This open door policy is so vital to communication with parents 

and carers and I know that Mrs Morris and Mrs Strong value this partnership working.  
 

Finally, many thanks to parents who are able to come into school to help with activities. This support 

makes a lot of difference to the pupils and we greatly value your help.  
 

Best wishes, 
 

Bev Crowter Chair of Governors 

 
 

 
 
 



  

  



  

 
 
 
  



  

  



  

  



  

 



  

 
 
 


